Dear NP<sup>3</sup> 8<sup>th</sup> Grade Parents,

To get a glimpse of "a day in the life" of an NP<sup>3</sup> High School student all 8<sup>th</sup> graders will be participating in a Shadow Day on **Tuesday**, **February 12th from 1:30 to 3:00 pm**.

On Shadow Day, students will have the opportunity to ask questions about NP<sup>3</sup> High School and visit four different 4th-period classes. The 4<sup>th</sup>-period classes we have chosen for 8<sup>th</sup> graders to visit will give them a good sense of the variety of courses we offer, as well as the style of teaching they will encounter at the high school level. Some of the courses include Statistics, Physics, Drama, Spanish, Pilates and Student Government. The goal of this event is to allow our current 8th graders to experience high school and get a sense of what life is like for our Pirates.

Once students return from Spring Break, high school counselors will be visiting 8th-grade advisory classes the week of April 8th to discuss scheduling. More information on this process will be given out at Student Led Conferences the week before Spring Break.

Please contact your student's Advisory teacher with any questions you may have!

Sincerely,

Kelly Clancey - High School Counselor Navjot Hayer - High School Counselor Lindsay Ulrich - High School Counselor